Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked for:
The number of people who have died awaiting the start of an initial package of social care in a) 2013, b) 2014 and c) 2015.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

In order to answer your request, all closed adult social care cases would need to be considered. We would need to manually check several hundred records to establish if or when care commenced in order to determine if a service user passed away before a package of care could be put in place. This process would then need repeating for the other years requested.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

 You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


